
Social media has changed PR
This is not or should not be a newsflash, but social media has
changed public relations.  Yet many people are resisting.

Yesterday, I was fortunate to have attended a presentation on
social media strategy given by Sally Falkow, and hosted by the
PRSA-NCC, here in Washington DC. Ms. Falkow presented a case
for social media (newspapers in decline, people looking for
new sources of information) and gave some advice on how to use
social media to achieve public relations/marketing goals. You
can access this valuable presentation here:

[slideshare  id=2655269&doc=prsadcsocialmedia-091205063755-
phpapp02]

Although her presentation gave me lots of new perspectives and
ideas, what fascinated me the most was the audience reaction.
Specifically  three  or  four  people,  who  are  decidedly  old
school, immediately started questioning Ms. Falkow. One person
in  particular,  who  claimed  she  had  been  a  White  House
reporter, was quite acid about new media, saying “no one has
time  to  watch  video  news  releases”  and  “blogs  are  not
credible.”  Obviously, this woman is not keen on social media,
and  thinks  it  just  is  not  up  to  snuff,   certainly  not
comparable to old media.

These questioners actually were quite disruptive, but mostly,
they were a sad reminder that some people will fight change.
This is why so many organizations are having a difficult time
communicating these days. Sure, I know that getting a clip in
a major newspaper or coverage from a major broadcaster felt
good and was the result of good media relations. But that is
not  where  the  majority  of  the  audience  is  these  days.
Newspapers are dying, major news broadcasts are losing ground,
and more importantly, legions of people have embraced social
media.  Although you could ignore this situation, you would be
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doing it at your own peril.

If you practice PR, or advertising, or marketing, you MUST
consider social media. It is not optional any more. It is not
just a way to get young people or techies. It is where a large
majority of people are getting their news and information. 
Railing against it, questioning its legitimacy and refusing to
change your ways will only result in your public relations
efforts going to waste. You will be left out in the cold.


